South Cove Heights Annual Minutes 2012

SOUTH COVE HEIGHTS

2012 ANNUAL MEETING

AUGUST 31, 2012

INTRODUCTION:  

The Annual Meeting of the South Cove Heights Condominium Association was called to order by Board President Rick Hartman. Six (6) units were represented in person and three (3) units by proxy; therefore a quorum was declared. 
Mr. Hartman welcomed everyone. Mr. Hartman introduced the head table and also introduced and welcomed Mr. Robert Koester, new owner of Unit 34.
PROOF OF NOTICE

Mr. Hartman entertained a motion from the floor to waive the reading of proof of notice which is the meeting notice that the owners received. The motion was made, seconded and passed by a unanimous vote.

MINUTES OF 2011 ANNUAL MEETING

Mr. Hartman requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes of 2011 Annual meeting. A motion was made, seconded and passed by a unanimous vote. 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS REPORT

Mr. Hartman and Mr. Quiros reported the following:

· Staining Program-Mr. Hartman stated that in keeping with the staining program, all decks and walkways were scheduled to be refinished this spring in time for the summer months. However, our contractor couldn’t get the work done soon enough so the project was postponed until next year. The budgeted $5200 for this work will be added to the common area reserves in anticipation of future needs for capital replacements.  

· Landscaping-Mr. Quiros discussed landscaping projects noting that 9 pine trees had been removed this year and a small maple and several rhododendrons were added adjacent to Unit 22. All dead and dying junipers were removed from the hillside between Units 34 and 36 and replaced with a ground cover to contain erosion. Next year the plan is to continue to selectively remove more trees around the fronts of Units 24, 26 and 28 and elsewhere where appropriate and budget funds allow. Mr. Quiros noted that trees are tagged in advance to allow owners to have some input.  

· Mulching- Mr. Quiros said that next year we will return to the practice of mulching the sides and fronts of the units as part of the annual spring cleanup. He also mentioned that stone will be added to paths as needed.  
· Siding Replacement-Mr. Hartman explained the siding replacement program. He confirmed that most of the rotted siding had been replaced but that more work needs to be done to add ledger boards under the decks of nine remaining units and replace any related rotted siding. It is estimated that, when complete, the total cost of the entire siding replacement program, including installation of new ledger boards, will amount to approximately $95,000. 
· Roofs- Our plan is to begin replacing our roofs at the rate of 4 slopes per year during the period from 2014 through 2019. However, the front slope of Unit 38 needs attention and will be replaced sooner than the others. We hope to postpone roof replacements until the bulk of the siding replacement program is completed. 
· Common Area Reserves-Mr. Hartman explained the Board’s plan is to add $20,900 per year to the common area reserves. Assuming no further siding/deck work is done this year, we should be able to accumulate a reserve balance of around $20,500 by the end of this year. This means that we may not be able to complete the siding replacement project as quickly as we had anticipated. 
· Dryer Vent and Chimney Inspections-All dryer vents were inspected in 2010 and no problems were found. Based on this clean bill of health, the Board has decided to inspect dryer vents on a five year cycle. In the future, only chimneys with active wood burning stoves or fireplaces will be inspected annually and cleaned as needed. In accordance with past practice, all inspections of dryer vents and chimneys will be paid for by the Association while any required cleaning or repairs will be paid for by the owners. 
 TREASURER’S REPORT
Mr. Fear reported that cash on hand was $18,364 with 2 delinquent owners owing more than one month of common charges.  

The Common Area Reserve balance is $8405 and Operating Reserve balance is $1475.
Mr. Fear requested a motion to designate 2012 actual excess of revenues over expense, if any, be applied against the subsequent tax year member assessments as provided by IRS Revenue Ruling 70-604.  The motion was made, seconded and passed by a unanimous vote of the members. 

Mr. Fear noted that Reserve needs are reviewed annually. Audited Financials are available in the back, please review and let them know if you have any questions. 

2013 Budget-Mr. Fear went over the budget.  He noted that the operating budget for 2013 continues to hold the line at $54,600 or $3,900 per unit for the fourth year in a row. In addition, he mentioned that we will continue the annual special assessment of $850 per unit for capital improvements. He also noted that the cost of insurance has gone down and the Board thanked Terry for working on this. 

Mr. Dulchino commended the Board for doing such a great job and many agreed. 
NEW BUSINESS

· Fall Clean Up- The Board will send out a notice in October informing owners of the one day only clean up of the common areas. 
· Mr. Hartman reminded owners to shut off the water supply when going away. 

· Mrs. Fear alerted unit owners to potential problems caused by the accumulation of pine needles around skylights and suggested removal before problems occur. 
ELECTION OF A DIRECTOR  

Mr. Hartman reported that Mr. Fear’s term expires this year; therefore he opened the floor to nominations. 

Mr. Fear was nominated and seconded.   There being no other nominations, the floor was closed. Mr. Fear 

was unanimously elected to serve another 3 year term.  

ADJOURNMENT

There being no other business to conduct, Mr. Hartman thanked everyone for coming and adjourned the meeting. 
Respectfully Submitted,


Lori Pare, Recording Secretary



